THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education Members

FROM:
Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent

DATE:
December 15, 2005

SUBJECT:
Approval of the project and BG-1 forms for installing a replacement roof on Bluegrass Middle School and Meadow View Elementary School.

ISSUE

The Bluegrass and Meadow View roofs are in poor to critical condition and need to be replaced. It is necessary for the Board of Education to approve the BG-1 form for the approval of the Department of Education for the construction of facilities.

FACTS

Last year the roof survey showed Bluegrass and Meadow View roofs were in greatest need for replacement. The Board established a budget of $1,489,000 for roofing repairs. Brown Street was done during fall break and these projects are planned for June. The work will be paid from the funds set aside for roofing. Tremco Inc. has a pre-bid price contract with the state for roofing and has given a price of $658,400 and $613,600 for the two buildings. The state has modified their policy and will require bidding at least the labor even though there is a pre-bid price contract. Hardin County will follow KDE procedures.

BG-1 forms are required for all major school construction projects.  The form will include not only the estimated costs of the project, but also the financial plan to fund the project.  The Department of Education will review this form at the Facilities Management Division and the School District Finance Division.  

RECOMMENDATION

Approve the BG-1 for the installation of a replacement roof on Bluegrass Middle School and Meadow View Elementary School.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the attached BG-1 Form for the installation of a replacement roof on Bluegrass Middle School and Meadow View Elementary School.

